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Hello Severance and 2024!

The Town of Severance will start it’s new year
with a new council and a new Chief of Police.
On January 9th at 5:00 PM, prior to our
regular meeting, our new Chief of Police, Ken
Chavez, and 4 council members will take the
oath of office. I invite and encourage
everyone to come and witness this occasion
and take the opportunity to meet all of the
leaders of your town.

2024 needs to be the year of increased
communication from our residents to the
town leaders. Please let us know, directly,
what is on your mind, what ideas you have to
face the challenges we have as a town, and
recognize what our town does well. In the
upcoming weeks, the Town Council will
meet in a public, work session/retreat. The
council will review discuss and modify the
goals for the town in 2024.  You are all
invited to attend and to convey your
opinions and ideas. (details to come soon)

My hope is that we can always communicate
with each other in a professional respectful
manner that leads to productivity and
efficiency.

Town Council contact information can we
found on our website and business cards for
each council member can be found inside the
main entrance of Town Hall.

I wish you and your family the best in our new
year.

Matthew Fries
Mayor
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Street Maintenance Fee & Utility Rate Increases- FYI’s

• The Street Maintenance Fee is needed to have a dedicated revenue source to complete
the capital maintenance of the Town of Severance roads.  
           -This includes mill and overlay and other repairs needed to preserve the long-term
integrity of the road.  
           -When capital maintenance is not completed, the deterioration of the roads
accelerates, and repair costs increase exponentially. If delays continue, it can cost millions
of dollars to reconstruct the entire road.
           -The Town roads were professionally evaluated in 2023, a rating was applied (PCI
– pavement condition index), and a master plan for capital maintenance was developed
for the Town. The Town is currently responsible for 80 centerline miles of road.  Over
1,307,437 square yards of asphalt.
           -$800,000 (does not include inflation) is needed per year to maintain the roads per
the plan developed. 
           -The Town has been using General Fund Balance (savings) to pay for the capital
maintenance of the roads, but it is not financially responsible to use it for an ongoing
expense, nor is it sustainable. The Town uses zero-based budgeting.
• General Fund Revenues are comprised of: 
           -37% Property Taxes
           -31% Sales Taxes
           -32% Other Revenue Sources
• General Fund Expenses are distributed to:
           -Police Department – (Town’s largest department) 
           -Ordinary Street Maintenance – potholes, street sweeping, snow plowing
           -Parks
           -Community Development
           -Special Events
           -Legislative, Admin, and Finance
• North Weld County Water District processes our water and their rates increased
significantly. The Town had to raise the Town rates to cover Severance costs.
• All the fees and rate increases were discussed at the November and December Council
meetings, the fall community budget open house, and then were adopted as part of the
2024 Budget. These items are discussed every year before and during budgeting for the
upcoming fiscal year.
•·Only a small part of your individual property tax bill goes to the Town of Severance.
(Town of Severance Mill Levy is 12.635)
Unfortunately, everyone has been experiencing inflation, including the Town, and the
increased utility rates are needed to cover costs and provide a reserve for emergencies.



January 20242023 AWARDS

BUSINESS OF THE YEAR

citizen OF THE YEAR

Youth of the year

Cuztom Solutions got over 25 nominations
all with raving reviews! Felicia, owner and
operator, has been described as friendly,

passionate and involved in the Community.
Felicia sits on the board for the Severance
Chamber of Commerce. Cuztom Solutions
has been highlighted in local newsletters,

magazines, and local radio. Congratulations
to Cuztom Solutions! We are proud that you

are a part of Severance. 

We want to congratulate Ken Kneivel as the
2023 Citizen of the Year! Ken has been

described as someone who pours countless
hours into making Severance the best

community. He is very neighborly and works
with the town and school district to help the
students succeed. His goal is to have a pivot

sprinkler system installed and provide an
opportunity for students to have hands-on

experience in agriculture. Mayor Fries
mentioned Ken is ALWAYS someone he has

looked up to!!! Congrats, Ken; we are grateful to
have awesome people like you in our Town.

Congratulation to Jacob Simpson! Over the past few years Jacob has been an
example of what it means to be a youth of the toen of Severance and continues to

pour countless hours into making Severance the best community in Northern
Colorado. Jacob showcases many of the TOWN PRIDE values. Most notably,

teamwork, open-minded, welcoming, neighborly, professionalism and respect.
Jacob shows is TOWN PRIDE values through his work with the Severance High

School FFA and continuously participating in community service projects. Jacob, we
are so lucky and proud that you are involved in our community! Congrats!



For more information on local
school events, click the school

logo!

SEVERANCE HIGH
SCHOOL

SEVERANCE MIDDLE
SCHOOL

RANGEVIEW ELEMENTARY 
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CLICK THE LOGO TO VISIT
THE WELD RE-4 WEBSITE

https://sms.weldre4.org/en-US
https://rv.weldre4.org/en-US
https://shs.weldre4.org/newsletter-3a9f57d7
https://weldre4.org/en-US
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Stay updated on the construction progress of the Clearview Library District library
Branch in Severance. Learn more about our Facilities Plans for the Library Branch in
Severance on our website, and stay informed about the construction progress! Visit

bit.ly/CLDLibBranchSeverance.

Bookmobile Hours & Locations 
Tuesdays - 9:30am-11:30am

Blue Spruce Park, 103 Blue Spruce Dr.

Thursdays- 3:00pm-4:00pm
Overlook Park, 10007 County Rd. 72

Fridays- 3:00pm-3:30pm
Range View Elementary (school days only), 

700 Ponderosa Dr.
Fridays- 4:00pm-5:00pm

Severance Shores Park, Shoreview Pkwy

Visit our website at clearviewlibrary.org/events to explore all the thrilling events we have lined up for January!

To see our full Bookmobile schedule and stay informed of any changes, visit bit.ly/CLDBOMOSchedule.

EVERY
THURSDAY

Read, Rhyme, and
Romp in Servance  

Storytime and a Craft
in Severance 

EVERY
TUESDAY

Severance Family
STEAM Hour

Help us determine the Library Hours at Severance! The Clearview Library District is getting ready
to open a new library branch in Severance by Spring 2024. We're currently working on staffing and

programming for the new branch. We'd love to hear your input on a crucial aspect: the days the
library will be open.

Your feedback will help us finalize a schedule that serves members of the Severance community.
We provided two options for selecting your preferred library schedule in our brief survey. Click the

following Survey Monkey link to participate: https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/9MR9RHN. 
Thank you in advance for your valuable time and input. Your feedback is greatly appreciated!

Feedback for consideration will be accepted until January 15, 2024.

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__bit.ly_CLDLibBranchSeverance&d=DwMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=3uPN6_SgDjPfI1OGPLgzWLeOB4s9sGzZKKJLXLOcxT0&m=gS87-qpR0gJzWOZdd5VymuWQ1v-SfkAL_u1V8-D7gnZQFidOivdplpW5q3RRJGrQ&s=XYFf0wW10iu5Feq_1WUI5apkrJwBv9WDLOYQAanVQY4&e=
https://clearview.libnet.info/events
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=https-3A__www.surveymonkey.com_r_9MR9RHN&d=DwMFaQ&c=euGZstcaTDllvimEN8b7jXrwqOf-v5A_CdpgnVfiiMM&r=3uPN6_SgDjPfI1OGPLgzWLeOB4s9sGzZKKJLXLOcxT0&m=gS87-qpR0gJzWOZdd5VymuWQ1v-SfkAL_u1V8-D7gnZQFidOivdplpW5q3RRJGrQ&s=gOYypfk9R7scsnYI2Qor7BeU_NX-sZ-g7ljIJ7ihEZQ&e=


 Tuesday, January 23rd
 6pm-8pm| Town Council

Meeting/Work Session

 Wednesday, January 3rd
12pm-2pm | Municipal Court

Community Calendar January 2024

Calendar of Events

 Tuesday, January 9th
 6pm - 9pm| Town Work
Session/ Council Meeting 

Wednesday, January 3rd
6pm-8pm | Citizen Advisory

Board Meeting

 Monday, January 15th
 Martin Luther King Jr. Day|

Town Hall Closed

 Monday, January 22nd
 6pm-7pm| Tree Board Meeting

**Contact Town Hall if there is an event you’d like to add to the community calendar at 970-686-1218

 Wednesday, January 17th
6pm-8pm | Planning Commission

Meeting

JANUARY

 Monday, January 1st
 New Years Day| Town Hall Closed

 Wednesday, January 31st
 4:30pm-6:30pm| Meet the

Chiefs of Severance



Click here to view our
Newsletter and check
out upcoming events

Click here to see how
you can get involved
with the Chamber and
the community by
becoming an
Ambassador

Click here to visit
our website

Your Severance Chamber of Commerce is a great
way to get involved in your community, promote

your business and support other local businesses! 

Severance Chamber January 2024

https://www.canva.com/design/DAFU86TuRZI/RSJnF9DzpK8KF_OyEWYF_g/view?utm_content=DAFU86TuRZI&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=homepage_design_menu
https://www.severancechamber.com/
https://www.canva.com/design/DAFU86TuRZI/RSJnF9DzpK8KF_OyEWYF_g/view?utm_content=DAFU86TuRZI&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=homepage_design_menu
https://www.canva.com/design/DAFU86TuRZI/RSJnF9DzpK8KF_OyEWYF_g/view?utm_content=DAFU86TuRZI&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=homepage_design_menu
https://www.canva.com/design/DAFU86TuRZI/RSJnF9DzpK8KF_OyEWYF_g/view?utm_content=DAFU86TuRZI&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link&utm_source=homepage_design_menu
https://severancechamberofcommerce.growthzoneapp.com/ap/CloudFile/Download/P2E7mjop
https://severancechamberofcommerce.growthzoneapp.com/ap/CloudFile/Download/P2E7mjop
https://severancechamberofcommerce.growthzoneapp.com/ap/CloudFile/Download/P2E7mjop
https://severancechamberofcommerce.growthzoneapp.com/ap/CloudFile/Download/P2E7mjop
https://severancechamberofcommerce.growthzoneapp.com/ap/CloudFile/Download/P2E7mjop
https://severancechamberofcommerce.growthzoneapp.com/ap/CloudFile/Download/P2E7mjop
https://www.severancechamber.com/
https://www.severancechamber.com/


YOUR BUSINESS HERE
CONTACT THE TOWN OF SEVERANCE IF YOU ARE
INTERESTED IN PROMOTING YOUR BUSINESS IN
THE MONTHLY NEWSLETTER AT 970-686-1218

YOUR BUSINESS HERE
CONTACT THE TOWN OF SEVERANCE IF YOU ARE
INTERESTED IN PROMOTING YOUR BUSINESS IN
THE MONTHLY NEWSLETTER AT 970-686-1218

Severance Businesses January 2024

CLICK BUSINESS FOR MORE INFORMATION

We are offering $100 off
custom orders. Click the

logo for more
information!

Business of
the Year

http://www.cuztomsolutions.com/
http://www.thelandandhomeco.com/
https://theseasonitup.com/


Severance is proud to announce it has a new Police Chief! Kenneth Chavez assumed
command of the Severance Police Department on January 1, 2024. He will be officially

sworn in by Mayor Matt Fries on Tuesday, January 9, 2024, at Severance Town Hall. 

Chief Chavez comes to Severance after a distinguished law enforcement career with two
previous departments. He served on the Denver Police Department for forty-two years;

twenty-one of which were at the rank of a command officer. From January to October 2023,
he served as the Interim Chief of Police of Leadville, Colorado. This ten-month time period
provided Chief Chavez with invaluable experience serving at a small-town law enforcement

level which was quite different from serving in Denver, the largest city in Colorado.

Simultaneously with his law enforcement career, Chief Chavez also served thirty-six years in
the Colorado Army National Guard. He served as an enlisted Soldier, Non-Commissioned

Soldier, and Commissioned Officer. He commanded at the Detachment, Company,
Battalion, and Brigade levels. Additionally, he served three combat tours in Afghanistan and

Iraq. He retired at the rank of Colonel in 2016.

Chief Chavez has a Bachelor’s Degree in Criminal Justice from Metropolitan State
University, a Masters Certificate in Homeland Security from the University of Denver, and a

Master’s Degree in Strategic Studies from the U.S. Army War College. Additionally, he is a
life-time member of the Veterans of Foreign Wars (VFW), the American Legion, and has been

a member of the National Latino Peace Officers Association for twenty years. 

Chief Chavez is extremely proud to have been selected to serve as the new Severance Chief
of Police and looks forward to leading the Severance Police Department in serving this

community with Dignity, Respect, Transparency, and Honor. 

January 2024POlice Department 
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Fire Department January 2024

The WSFR Board of Directors is pleased to announce that after an extensive search,
thorough selection process, and careful consideration, Chris Angermuller has been selected

to lead the fire district as WSFR’s new Fire Chief.  Chief Angermuller brings a wealth of
experience and leadership to our district. He will begin his role in January, which will give

him and his family time to celebrate the holidays and relocate to the area.

Chief Angermuller has served as the Deputy Chief for the Grand Junction Fire Department on the
Western Slope of Colorado since 2019. He has also been serving as Interim Fire Chief for the Clifton
Fire Protection District since January 2023. He was an Assistant Chief and a Battalion Chief at the

Kingman Fire Department in Arizona from 2016-2019, and was with the Overland Park Fire Department
in Kansas from 1997-2015. Chief Angermuller has a Master’s Degree in Public Administration from the

University of Kansas and a Bachelor's Degree in Public Administration from Park University. He is a
graduate of the National Fire Academy's Executive Fire Officer Program, and he will soon be

completing a Doctorate’s Degree in Public Administration.
“We believe that Chief Angermuller brings the right combination of experience, vision, and leadership
to guide WSFR into the future,” WSFR Board President Andrew Rosen said. “We are confident that he

will build upon the strong foundation laid by Interim Fire Chief Darren Jaques.”
Please join us in congratulating Chief Chris Angermuller on his new role. 

Welcome to the WSFR family, Chief!


